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PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING, NOVEMBER 8, 2007 

 
THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF CUSTER COUNTY MET IN REGULAR 
SESSION WITH THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
  Dick Downey   Chairman 
  Kit Shy   Vice-Chairman 
  Carole Custer   Commissioner 
  Kelley Camper  Deputy Clerk to the Board 
 
Also present was Nora Drenner, reporter for the Wet Mountain Tribune. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:40 AM and the pledge was recited. 
 
John Piquette, Finance Officer, met with the BOCC regarding the budget.  He still needs to find 
$40,500 in order to balance the budget.  After much discussion, it was decided to increase 
landfill fees to $7.00/cubic yard for commercial use and $9.00/cubic yard for public use, with .25 
cents/yard going towards a recycling program.  Tires will increase $1.00 per tire. 
 
Commissioner Shy made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Custer, to put .25 cents/cubic 
yard that is collected at the landfill towards a recycling program.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Dawna Hobby, Human Resource and Finance Manager, met with the BOCC to give her monthly 
report.   
 
The BOCC would like a letter sent to the Custer County Livestock Club stating that both the 4-H 
and FFA programs were no longer making premises ID mandatory and that the Animal Care and 
Housing Form that goes along with 4-H enrollment has been modified to protect confidentiality.  
The club also needs to provide proof of insurance and have a background check done on their 
leaders.  Any other issues involving the showing or selling of animals must be taken up with the 
Custer County Fair Board and/or Sale Committee. 
 
Virginia Trujillo, County Treasurer, gave her monthly report to the BOCC. 
 
Laura Lockhart, Social Services Director, gave her monthly report to the BOCC. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 PM. 
 


